[bookmark: _GoBack]Henderson Chamber Meeting
Monday, June 28, 2021
12:00 pm – Henderson City Hall	
Sponsor:  Kroeker & Kroeker 

President of Henderson Chamber Board of Directors, Luke Fochtman, called the meeting to order at 12:15 pm.

Minutes from the March 2021 meeting were reviewed and submitted for approval.  Jamie Schmidt motioned to approve.  Steve Stebbing seconded.  No further discussion.  Motion carried.  

The Treasurer’s Report for May 2021 was reviewed.  No questions posed, Kevin Postier made a motion to approve; Zach Richert seconded.  Motion carried.

The following announcements were presented by Luke Fochtman, Henderson Chamber Board President:
· Welcome our new Chamber Executive Director, Kori Siebert; she officially started on May 17th.

Community Reports:
Heartland School – no report given

City – Connie Brown, City Clerk, presented the following:
· Updates on current street progress – July 6th & 7th – gravel removed from the streets.  2.7 million dollars total costs for street projects.
· Submitting application for the American Rescue Plan Act.
· Baseball/softball season wrapping up with tournaments.
· Swimming pool has been visited by lots of out-of-town swimmers.

County Commissioner – Bill Bamesberger
· County received $2.6 million in COVID relief funds – still being determined on how to use funds.
· Update on the 30/30 proposition program.
· Bill will not be re-running for election when term runs out 12/31/2022 – encouraged those interested to run.

Henderson Health Care Services, Inc. – Luke Fochtman, PR/Marketing reported the following:
· Both the COVID Renovation and the Hospital/Surgical Renovation & Expansion Projects continue to move forward.   Significant demolition also continues.
· Businesses are invited to donate to a gift/business basket for the new family practice physician, Dr. Lindsey Nelson.
· Saturday, July 10th – HHCS will be hosting the 5K Walk/Run during Community Days.
· Friday, August 13th – HHCS Foundation golf tournament – 12th year.


Next Meeting:  to be announced

There being no other business or questions, meeting adjourned at 12:37 pm. 

Respectfully submitted:  Lisa Tessman, Secretary
